Medical coverage policy update – Nutritional Support effective February 15, 2021 
 
Effective February 15, 2021, we will update the Nutritional Support (0136) medical coverage policy to ensure claims will be processed to align with our medical necessity and reimbursement guidelines, as outlined in the policy.
 
We have attached a sample provider notification containing additional information concerning this update, should you receive inquiries from your contracted providers.
 
An article about this update will be included in the Q4 2020 issue of Network News.
 
Cigna + Oscar new plans effective October 1, 2020 
 
Cigna is collaborating with Oscar Health to provide commercial health solutions to small employer groups. These plans will become effective on October 1, 2020 in metro-Atlanta, Georgia and Tennessee.
 
Provider participation in Cigna + Oscar plans, is based on their participation in the Open Access Plus (OAP) or LocalPlus® networks. 
 
Specialty Care Options program: Pegfilgrastim site-of-care review 
 
On September 1, 2020, we updated our Specialty Care Options program to include a site-of-care review for pegfilgrastim products. We will review the medical necessity of the site of care at the point of prior authorization.
 
If the proposed site of care is not considered medically necessary, we will help facilitate the procurement of the drug from a Cigna-contracted specialty pharmacy for home administration or the administration of the drug at a less intensive site of care, such as the office of a non-hospital-affiliated provider or a freestanding infusion center.
 
Specialty Medical Injectables with Reimbursement Restriction 
 
For new prior authorizations obtained on or after September 1, 2020, we will expand the Specialty Medical Injectables with Reimbursement Restriction list to include additional specialty medical injectables.
 
Cigna may grant approval for coverage of an initial dose to a facility when medical necessity is met to allow arrangements to obtain the drug from a Cigna-contracted specialty pharmacy.
 
What this means to our providers
Cigna will no longer reimburse facilities directly for the drugs included in the Specialty Medical Injectables with Reimbursement Restriction list, unless otherwise authorized by Cigna. Please note that facilities cannot bill patients with Cigna-administered coverage for the cost of these injectables when they are not obtained from a specialty pharmacy in the Cigna network.
 
The Specialty Medical Injectables with Reimbursement Restriction list applies when the specialty medical injectable is administered in an outpatient setting. It does not apply when the injectable is administered in a provider’s office, non-hospital-affiliated ambulatory infusion suite, or home setting.
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